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12 September 2017 

 

Chloe Newbold 

Clerk to the Disciplinary Committee 

  

Executive Office     By email only: c.newbold@rcvs.org.uk 

Royal College of Veterinary Surgeons 

Belgravia House 

62-64 Horseferry Road 

London 

SW1P 2AF 

 

Dear Chloe, 

 

Re: Lonsdale v RCVS – Challenge to the validity of the 2017 Council Election (“the Election”) 

 

Thank you for your 11 September 2017 email message and attachments updating me on emails previously not received by me. 

 

I note that Ms Acaster and Professor Wood make mention of their involvement or otherwise with the receipt of junk pet-food 

funds at their respective universities. 

 

In case my previous submissions have been misunderstood, I wish to emphasise that I consider the Royal College of Veterinary 

Surgeons to be a corrupt body and that the British veterinary schools are also corrupt in their general endorsement and promotion 

of junk pet-food for pets.  

 

Without doubt pets forced to consume such junk suffer from suboptimal health progressing to sickness and in many cases 

premature death. The cruelty so arising is a criminal offence. 

 

Insofar as Councillors of the RCVS and staff of veterinary schools support or recommend that trusting petowners should feed junk 

food to their pets they are, in my view, engaged in fraudulent conduct. 

 

Insofar as Councillors of the RCVS and veterinary school staff  support or recommend or turn a blind eye to the brainwashing of 

students with junk pet-food propaganda they are also engaged in fraudulent conduct. 

 

My challenge to the validity of the 2017 election centres on my belief that the RCVS employed undue influence so as to favour its 

junk pet-food supporters and friends in the RCVS, the UK veterinary schools and associations.  

 

Since Professors Hammond and Wood and Ms Acaster have a stake in and vested interest in the activities of the RCVS and UK 

veterinary schools, then I believe that they should recuse themselves from the Challenge Committtee. 

 

Please communicate my views to Mr Price, the Legal Assessor. 

 

As previously requested, please advise the appeal process in the event that the composition of the Challenge Committee should 

need to be appealed. 

 

Thanks for your help. 

 

Best wishes, 

 

 

 
 

Tom Lonsdale  


